I was asked by Dr. Placek to provide some comments regarding student responses to selected questions from the CHEN 2610 Exam I issued on Monday (Feb 18, 2013).  The question of relevance had to do with the generation of a constitutive relationship for a physical property (specific gravity) of a material in a spherical shape.  Students were told that this property varied linearly and were provided with two values of the property at two corresponding locations.  I assume that the ultimate goal of an engineering student is to become a practicing and competent engineer.

[bookmark: _GoBack]In my opinion, any engineering student, especially a sophomore in chemical engineering, should have no trouble generating this type constitutive relationship.  Those who do have difficulty with this type of problem will struggle greatly in our program and will find it difficult to progress through the chemical engineering curriculum.  As a regular instructor for CHEN 3600 and 3650, I can say with certainty that students who struggle with basic math skills, such as that demonstrated in the given problem, will probably not pass the more advanced courses.  Accordingly, students with known weaknesses in basic math skills (including calculus) should not attempt more advanced courses.

It is therefore of utmost importance that students identify their deficiencies and remedy them as soon as possible to avoid future struggle and disappointment.

Moreover, a student that is truly motivated to succeed will want to take the advice of the professors and will want to improve their skills.  Those that interpret a failing mark as a criticism on their person do not have the correct mindset to be educated and should first recognize that it is incumbent on the faculty to point out deficiencies and commensurately incumbent on the student to remedy those deficiencies.  It is the intent of the faculty to improve student capabilities by educating them, and the process of improvement inherently involves critique.

I hope that these comments are received with the mindset that this is a cautionary exercise, and those who fall into the category of needing improvement earnestly seek out ways to overcome their deficiencies.



